
MINUTES

Kansas State University Faculty Senate
November 8, 1994 3:30 p.m. Big 8 Room - K-State Union

'"'̂ ^Vlembers present: Anderson, Aslin, Baker, Balk, Behnke, Buchholz, Carrel, Conrow, Dubois, Dyer, Exdell, Fenton,
Fingland, Foster, Frieman, Gallagher, Glasgow, Gowdy, Harbstreit, Hamilton, Hassan, Havlin, Heller, Higgins, Homolka,
Hummels, Jardine, Johnson, Klopfenstein, Kolonosky, Kuhlman, Lamond, Laurie, Law, Legg, Madsen, Maes, Marr,
Martin, May, Michie, Miller C., Miller J., Molt, Moxley, Murphy, Nafziger, Niehoff, Ott, Ottenheimer, Oukrop, Pallett,
Pence, Peterson, Pierzynski, Poresky, Ransom, Reeck, Schoning, Shultis, Taylor-Archer, Twiss, Verschelden, Wheeler,
Wilson

Proxies: Baker for Rahman, Madson for Royce, Mayfor Kassebaum, Schoning for McVey.

I. President Dennis Kuhlman called the meeting to order at 3:41 PM.
II. Senator Legg moved and Senator Oukrop seconded approval of minutes from the October 11, 1994 meeting

of the Faculty Senate. The Faculty Senate approved the minutes by voice vote.

III. Announcements

A. President Kuhlman drew attention to the announcements in the most recent Executive Committee
minutes. There was no discussion or questions about those announcements.

B. A task force will be set up to develop a Regents day agenda to coincide with All University Open
House weekend. The task force will be composed of faculty, students, and classified staff. Contact
President Kuhlman if you are interested in assisting with this activity. One idea is to have Regents
attend classes of their choice on the day before the Open House and accompany a student or students
on campus. Senator Legg noted that at the Provost's request Friday afternoon classes are dismissed
on the day before the Open House. Regents would have to attend morning classes.

C. Regent Gene Bicknell was on the KSU campus on November 8 and met with FacultySenate Leadership
as well as administrators and students. Faculty Leadership expressed concern with faculty salaries,
loss of star faculty to other institutions, equipment and faculty development support, and continuing
misconceptions concerning faculty evaluation. Regent Bicknell expressed his intention of continued
and increased governance partnerships to make the best better.

D. The general concept of student equipment fees was discussed. Please inform President Kuhlman of
your best evaluation of the acceptance and impact of this approach. The topic will be discussed with
the Council of Faculty Senate Presidents. Senator Law asked if people know of other universities
which impose student equipment fees. KSU is one of the few Senator Law knows without such
requirements. Senator Gowdy said all Big EightColleges of Engineering have equipment fees. Senator
Maes noted that a technology fee is being introduced by many schools. Senator Verschelden pointed
out that KSU permits fees to be collected for Intersession courses. President Kuhlman said there is
a need to balance increased fees against rising tuition costs; he noted that the benefit of money raised
from equipment fees is that the revenue stays on campus for immediate student benefit.

E. Communication from Ted Ayres on the Board of Regents staff singled out Senator Havlin for the
notable job he did in leading discussion on issues of health insurance.

F. The Regents have expressed interest in knowing more about the format KSU follows In the Salaryand
Fringe Benefits report.

G. Regarding the issue of chronic low performance, COCOA will replace Its earlier statement with the
following: "each campus should examine their dismissal policies to include chronic low performance
as an indicator of gross incompetence."

H. The Provost has called a meeting for November 11 in the Little Theater to discuss concerns over
student cheating. Participants invited include deans, faculty, administrators, and students.

IV. Standing Committees

A. Academic Affairs

1• Senator Law moved and Senator Shultis seconded approval of courses from the College of
Engineering. The motion was approved by voice vote.

2. Senator Law said the academic impact of charging tuition fees by credit hour is coming under
further discussion. He had met with Provost Coffman who indicated while there may very well
be an impact, he was unsure how to measure it. Senator Law expressed the same sense of






